
5. WILSONS ROAD – PARKING RESTRICTION 
 

Officer responsible Author 
City Streets Manager Lorraine Wilmshurst, DDI 372-2625 

Corporate Plan Output:  Signs and Markings 

 
The purpose of this report is to ask the Board to recommend to the Council that the P10 parking restriction in 
Wilsons Road at Opawa Road be extended. 

 
The food takeaway at the intersection of Wilsons and Opawa Roads had a P10 parking restriction for three 
vehicles. When the intersection was reconstructed about two years ago this parking area was reduced to two 
space. The business has found that the reduction is causing problems for adjoining businesses as driveways are 
regularly being blocked and vehicles are double parking. 

 
After discussion with the adjoining businesses it has been agreed that an extension of the P10 parking restriction 
will help to solve some of the problems being experienced at present. 

 
 Recommendation: 1. That the parking restriction on the east side of Wilsons Road commencing at a 

point 15 metres from its intersection with Opawa Road and extending in a 
northerly direction for a distance of 12 metres be removed. 

 
  2. That the parking of vehicles be restricted to a maximum of 10 minutes on the 

east side of Wilsons Road commencing at a point 15 metres from its intersection 
with Opawa Road and extending in a northerly direction for a distance of 22 
metres. 

 
 Chairman’s 
 Recommendation: That the officer’s recommendations be adopted. 

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


